






Special Counci11feeting
Minutes Special Budget Meeting Monday, February 4, 2008

4. Reyiew of New Initiatives

Reyiew approved initiatives

Reyidt fire inspector approval

Special Events Coordinator Position

Councillor PilIon asked if Big Creek \Vatershed Study could be spread over two year

period. Response that Alml Parks of the ACE Committee had advised the $ 50,000

was needed up front.

Councillor PilIon asked if Special Events Coordinator could not be left as a contract

position for the 2008 year. Treasurer advised that savings would be approximately
13, 000 in benefits.

Councillor Fryer asked if it would not be prudent to wait for the Economic

Development Shldy to come back to Council in 2008 before making any decision on

chmlges to the Special Events Coordinator position.

Councillor PilIon expressed opinion that there have been limited benefits to the

agricultural interests in the area from money spent by the TO\\-'l in tourism initiatives.

tv1ayor Hurst made comments confinuing that Council acts in the best interest of all

ratepayers both urban mId mral; a meeting at County last week focused on aspects of

Agriculhlral business; challenging times call for creativity and we must look at best

ways to market ourselves; our biggest asset is our location.

Councillor Fryer asked what other Communities are doing for funding for Tourism

portfolio. Response from CAD Pizzuto that other Communities may do a variety of

things for funding; mId that there are opporhmities out there that can be explored
further.

Councillor Fryer asked about the Smlta Claus Parade mId under whose umbrella this

vould fall in 2008? Response from CAD Pizzuto that it would fall under the

umbrella of Special Events.

Deputy !\ layor discussed the recent direction of County Council in committing to

Tourism on a Regional Level.

Fire Inspector

Council asked for clarification on cost recovery on any Fire Inspections being done.

Chief 1\1urray advised we currently do not charge a fee for this service. CAD Pizmto

advised there are some revenue opportunities in this area mId Administration will

provide further infonuation back to Council.

Councillor Sutton expressed liability concems as fire inspections are mmldated and

expressed opinion that Council should be moving to a full time inspector in

December.

Joved by: J Sutton

Seconded by: R. White

That Council make a decision in late November 2008 concerning giving
consideration to moving to afull-time Fire Inspector in Jam/my 2009.

CAD Pizzuto spoke to the necessity of continuity in the position being the reason for

consideration in November 2008.

Councillor Filion asked for clarification on the motion.

1otion Carried
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